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2019-2020 Business Plan Overview 

Achieving the objectives outlined in the annual Business Plan each year is critical to the success of the 
college’s three-year strategic plan. The Ontario Minister’s Binding Policy Directive for Annual Reports 
requires each college to summarize the results of its Business Plan from the previous year in their annual 
report, in recognition of the importance of these objectives to post-secondary institutions.  

The fiscal year, 2019-2020 marks a year of two stories. While the COVID-19 crisis occurred near the end 
of the year, causing classes to shift online and some initiatives to be put on hold, it was also an 
incredibly successful year for students and staff. 

Highlights of DC’s achievements are as follows: 

Our students 



• Launched two new programs: 
o Artificial Intelligence Analysis, Design and Implementation Graduate Certificate. 
o Carpentry and Renovation Technician Diploma. 

• Supported internationalization of curriculum with new training opportunities such as the 
Hofstede program. 

• The Ontario Post-secondary Access and Inclusion Program (OPAIP) conference was hosted at the 
Whitby campus with 16 colleges and universities in attendance. 

• Opened the new Mixed Reality Capture Studio (MRC Studio) and hosted a grand opening 
ceremony supported by NSERC. 

• Food service contract has been awarded to Chartwells through an RFP process. 

Our people 

• CAFÉ provided 172 training sessions focused on new teaching and learning technology such as 
DC Connect, ED Tech and multimedia – reaching over 450 participants. 

• Developed new resources to support Indigenization efforts in curriculum, with several training 
modules provided to faculty and staff. 

Our business 

• The 2020-2023 Strategic Plan was developed and approved by the board of governors, 
introducing a new mission, vision and values to ensure DC continues to lead the way. 

• The new Stellar Drive entrance to the Whitby campus was completed, providing new access for 
students, staff and patrons of Bistro 67’. 

• Awarded two new international projects being: the Pacific Alliance Project, and the Skills to 
Access the Green Economy (SAGE) Program. 

Our community 

• More than a dozen students participated in the Community Justice HUB stream – offering legal 
aid services to the community. 

• Eleven new AI projects initiated with new industry partners within the NSERC Innovation 
Enhancement portfolio. Forty-four students employed to deliver on these projects with industry 
partners. 

• 1,000 OPG staff have been provided training through DC’s Corporate Training Services (CTS) 
over the course of the year through several custom training courses. 

• Successfully launched the GM/Unifor Action Centre online portal. Since September 2019, over 
1,000 jobs within the GTA have been posted to the portal. DC hosted a career fair in which over 
300 autoworkers attended. 

 


